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Lake County Democratic Club Meeting Minutes – November 8, 2017

The meeting at the Social Hall in Lower Lake was called to order at 6:32 p.m. by Chair Susan Cameron, who welcomed all members and guests.

18 members and 4 guests in attendance.  Officers present:  Chair Susan Cameron, Vice-Chair Louis Rigod, Secretary Pauline Pavon, Treasurer John Sheehy, Assistant Treasurer James Evans.
MOTION: Approval of October minutes.  Carried. 
MOTION: Approval of Agenda as written.  Carried.
ANNOUNCEMENTS – SHARE GOOD NEWS – PUBLIC COMMENT
Chair gave a ‘shout out’ to the Dems’ wins in Virginia and in many States in the nation yesterday.  More diversity being added to local government.

Stephanie Pawha announced a holiday party potluck at her home 12/9/17.  She’ll be making vegan Indian food, and will get a flyer/invite out soon.  She discussed a petition she was circulating to the group regarding SB349, with SEIU and Governor Brown supporting it.  The bill seeks to limit the profit of dialysis centers to 15%, which currently take 25-30% in profit.  She gave members the opportunity to sign it, which many did.
Becky Curry announced that Ron Brown’s son Stephen is running against the incumbent District Attorney Don Anderson.  Though DA is officially listed as ‘No Party Preference’, he’s Democrat friendly, and we might consider asking him to speak at a Club meeting.  She’d like to help LCDC get organized on phone banking, etc.  Recent (11/7/17) elections show the effect of groundwork in the precincts.

Shirley Howland suggested we encourage people to vocally oppose the Trump Tax Plan.

Vice Chair Louis Rigod introduced our guest speaker Sandra Lowe, Senior Strategist for the California Democratic Party and our regional representative to the Democratic National Committee.  She addressed both California and national issues, priorities and strategies.  She spoke of: the fire-induced increasing housing pressures;  her experience as a Northern Californian, having been with the California Teacher’s Association and the California Democratic Party running ground campaigns.  In 2020, the Primaries for California will be in March, so that now we’re “relevant.”  She doesn’t think this will happen, but she wants to be wrong on this one.  The controversy of ‘Money in Politics’ was discussed.  Not sensible to stop taking ‘bad’ corporate donations unless the Repubs will too. 

Presentation opened up for questions at 7:20 p. m.  
Mitch Markowitz mentioned the tremendous amount of snail mail, email, etc. that he gets soliciting donations.  He’s been wondering if anyone’s looking at/studying to assess what is actually effective.  Social media mentioned as particularly powerful.
OFFICER REPORTS – 
Vice Chair Louis Rigod is working on getting Supervisor Jim Steele to speak to our group.  (Becky Curry suggested contacting District Attorney Don Anderson and Bruno Sabatier to speak at our Club meeting.)

Treasurer John Sheehey reports LCDC credited $60 for October hall rent cancellation (due to fire).  3 new members paid fees.  Balance of $4549.  

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS – 

Membership & Outreach Committee - Essie Coons is out of town for a few months.  Carlene Leskar reported that if all who signed up at the Annual BBQ send in funds we’ll have 100 members.  
Issues Committee -  Chair Anna Ravenwood absent.  Club Chair re-iterated Shirley’s appeal for voter outreach for opposing Trump Tax Plan.  Mitch Markowitz mentioned that local issues are fine, but issues advocacy needs to reflect the DCC official positions, not be in conflict with them.  
Fundraising and Voter Services Committees – Chair absent thus no reports.
ONGOING BUSINESS -  
Values document presented by Chair.  MOTION:  To accept DCC changes to Values Statement, adding “Lake County” to title before “Democrats”).  Carried unanimously.

Robin Applegarth led review and discussion of the “We Strive” document.  She suggested addition of a statement about upholding the constitution.  Changes were suggested from members; she expects final version of this document to be presented next month.
Pre-endorsement delegates election.  4 members were nominated and elected by vote:  Evelyn Wachtel, Mitch Markowitz, Scott Dunn and Robin Applegarth.  

NEW BUSINESS -  
Nomination of officers:  The Chair asked for 2 volunteers to lead the Nominating Committee.  No one stepped up.  Since the LCDC bylaws do not require a committee for this purpose . . .  MOTION:  Mitch Markowitz suggests we simplify nomination process via email.  Carried. Chair and Secretary agreed to contact members about this officer election, as we are a month overdue.
MOTION - Chair suggests tabling last 3 New Business items on the agenda due to time limitations.  Seconded and carried.
Treasurer shared that the LCDC was thanked with a personal “Thank You” card from the CDC for our donation to them for web hosting services.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM
NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday December 13, 2017 at the Social Hall, 16255 Second Street in Lower Lake.
